
 
 

TOWN of WOOLSEY 
 
Regular Meeting               June 11, 2018 
 
Mayor Laggis opened the monthly meeting at 7:00. In attendance were Mayor Laggis, as well 
as Councilman Wright, Councilman Gilson and Councilman Carden. The minutes from May’s 
meeting were approved with Councilman Gilson making the motion for approval and he was 
seconded by Councilman Wright. Motion passed. 
 
Financial Report 
In the building account there was interest of $9.44. Expenses were Water – 18.48, and Gary 
Laggis (repayment for furnishings) - $1692.90. The ending balance was $71,221.35. In the 
operating account incoming was the following: Alcohol Tax – $548.10 and Interest - $1.39. 
Expenses were the following: Clerk - $300.00, Lawn care - $300.00, Rent - $50.00, Strategic 
Planning Initiative - $1200.00, Legal Ad - $20.00, Cherie Morgan - $200.00 and ATT - $60.29. 
The ending balance was $75,872.88. Councilman Wright made the motion to approve the 
financial report and was seconded by Councilman Carden.  
 
Old Business 
1. Building Update – The storage trailer will be removed this week. The electrician will be out 
this week to hang the ceiling fans and EMC will be out within the next 3 days to remove the 
temporary pole and put in permanent one. Once that is done, the floor can be laid since it 
needs to be climate controlled. We should have a mockup for the sign within the next day or 
so. Mayor Laggis met with Lee Pope at the Water Department and went through the 24 
boxes of artifacts that were found at Lake Horton. Many appeared to come from the Creek 
Indians who used to live here. These artifacts include tools, pottery and arrowheads. If the 
Council wants to display these at the building, a request has to be made at a water 
commission meeting. 
 
2. Recommended Changes to Zoning Ordinance – Bill Johnston has been sending Mayor 
Laggis and Councilman Carden suggestions on changes to the Ordinance. Mayor Laggis 
asked the other 2 Councilmen if they want to see rough draft as it is being worked or wait 
until a Council meeting. It was decided to just wait for the meeting. 
 
New Business 
1. QLG Status – Woolsey has been deemed a qualified local government. 
 
2. Other – There were discussions about having a plaque hung in the building in dedication to 
the Ballard and Norton families for their generous donation of the building and land. Also, the 
potential problem with overflow parking at the building will have to be addressed at a later 
time. And finally, it has come to the Council’s attention that a 6 million+ sq foot industrial 
development is being considered in Henry County near the Atlanta Motor Speedway, which 
may very well impact traffic and noise in Woolsey. Councilman Wright commented that it 
might be a good time to consider the historic preservation idea.   
 
With no more business to come before the council, the meeting was adjourned at 8:11 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Stacey Collins, Town Clerk 


